
Public File Exhibit (KSFX) 
 
During the course of preparing the instant renewal application, licensee reviewed the station’s 
online public inspection file (”OPIF”) and discovered some discrepancies.  Licensee noted that, 
in the past two years, some political documents were not uploaded immediately due to a 
misunderstanding that such documents were supposed to be uploaded after the subject 
advertisements had run.   
 
Licensee also discovered that its quarterly issues/programs (“I/P”) lists for Q4 2013-2016, which 
pre-dated the online public file, and Q1 2020 were missing from the OPIF, and that some more 
recent I/P lists were uploaded late.  Licensee also noted that its 2017-2018 EEO Public File 
Report was uploaded late (by only a few days) and its 2018-2019 EEO Public File Report was 
missing.  The missing documents have since been uploaded, except for the Q4 2013 I/P list 
which could not be located.   
 
Licensee was under the impression that documents were being uploaded to the OPIF in a timely 
manner by the employees charged with its maintenance, when they in fact were not.  To ensure 
OPIF maintenance requirements are met going forward, Licensee has taken corrective action, 
including designating a dedicated employee to be responsible for coordinating the timely 
preparation and uploading of required documentation and ensuring that station management is 
involved in this process.  
 


